

## St. Mary's Catholic Primary School

Ayr Drive, Jarrow NE32 4AW Tel. 0191 4898336

Executive Head Teacher: Mrs. M. Graham

Head of School: Mrs. A. Tumelty

soffice@stmarysjarrow.co.uk www.stmarysjarrow.co.uk

21st April 2023

Dear Families,

Next month marks the Coronation of a new Monarch, His Majesty King Charles III. It is the first coronation since Her Late Majesty Queen Elizabeth II in 1953.

It will be celebrated across the country and marked with a three-day bank holiday weekend from Saturday 6 May to Monday 8 May 2023.



On Friday, 5<sup>th</sup> May 2023 we are holding a Coronation celebration day in school. The office staff have already shared the lunch menu which is available to all pupils in school. Nursery children, who already stay for lunch, can also have a packed lunch on this day at the cost of £2.20. This will be added to ParentPay, however, we must close this by May 2<sup>nd</sup> so that we can order the food into school.

We will be eating the lunch as a picnic and we would like children to bring a picnic blanket in if possible.

On this day, we would like all children to come to school in their 'posh' clothes or celebration clothes; this can be a dress, suit, coronation t-shirt or just a red, white or blue outfit. Face paints and coloured hair spray are allowed. Children can wear their uniform as normal if they would prefer.

Please be aware that some classes will still have PE and swimming on this day and we don't want the children to have shoes on that they can't take part in PE in, and we don't want swimming pool to turn multi-coloured!

We look forward to celebrating the event with the children.

Regards

Mrs. Tumelty Head of School

















